His Holiness - dear Brother in Christ,

For all of us it is a great privilege and joy to meet you on this occasion of your visit to the Czech Republic.  As representatives of the churches of the Ecumenical fellowship of the Czech Republic, we very much appreciate this common meeting, welcoming you also on behalf of the believers of our churches.

This year of your visit to the Czech Republic coincides with the twentieth anniversary of the collapse of the totalitarian regime and the renewal of our civic and religious freedom. We find this occasion to thing through in depth how we have used these twenty years of God-given freedom for ministering to those who are in need and to share Christ’s Gospel of grace and love. We clearly realize that it is not an easy task to be situated in the “heart of Europe”, which is how we sometimes call our homeland because of its geographical and historical position between East and West. Due to this location in the midst of Europe, we have been affected by atheistic propaganda on various levels and we struggle with pluralism and ethical relativism. We believe that only as a united Christendom of Europe, can we together as the one body of Christ bring witness to Him and expand our ministry. This ministry has been limited in the past 70 years by war and than by communism.
 At the same time we realize the precious heritage of our ecumenical movement in our country. During the time of persecution many priests, pastors and layman, who represent many church affiliations, have suffered together, prayed together and encouraged one another in prison cells and hidden worship services and Bible and Theological training sessions. Very often in the midst o these trials and suffering, the traditional barriers and prejudices melted away and disappeared.  

The Czech peoples have been distinguished in the past, since the beginning of Reformation, because of the deep division with the Roman Catholic Church. John Huss for several centuries has been dividing point between us and of our understanding of history. We are thankful for the initiative of many scholars – theologians and historians as well as the protection of your late predecessor – Pope John Paul II., to meet together for very meaningful symposium, which occurred in Rome ten years ago. This symposium, which helped us all to accept John Huss as a medieval Christian who unites and whose character and struggle for truth has something to say for our struggles today. 

In the context of our Czech ecumenical fellowship we realize our incapacity as individual churches to accomplish certain tasks alone. We realize the need to serve and work together. There are some good examples of our ecumenical heritage, for instance in ecumenical translation of the Bible which has been completed by scholars from most of our churches. The Ecumenical Council of Churches has a good cooperation with the Czech Bishops Conference in many ministries. We prepare and discuss together various common projects. We work together to send chaplains to the Czech Army, to the Prison ministry and lastly also into the health services. In Radio and Television we broadcast Christian worship services. Our task is also in preparing ecumenical worship services, and in many towns there are regular meetings of priests and pastors coming together to pray and to prepare common ministries of various kinds of service. Ecumenically, we have accomplished some evangelistic initiatives and continually we develop social ministry. Majority of churches signed the document Charta ecumenica, binding together ourselves for further cooperation and dialog in mutual respect. As Czech churches we know from experience that a good report in the news from one church will help to build the reputation of all churches. And in the same way, one bad report can do damage to us all. 
In regards to our ecumenical cooperation, we still have areas where we can grow and mature. We recognize the validity of triune baptism executed in other Christian churches, but we miss celebrating Eucharist together. We are all aware of the obstacles, but in spite of that, we long to join together around the Lord’s Table sharing the mystery of His sacrifice.

Many of us have read some of your books and know your encyclicals and Pastoral letters. We highly value your commitment to the Holy Scriptures and we appreciate many of your theological documents. Your recently published new encyclical Caritas in veritate is an inspiration for us to serve together in truth as tools of God’s love. Also we believe that revealed “truth opens and unites our minds in the Logos of love: this is the Christian proclamation and testimony of charity.” (Caritas in veritate, paragraph 4). 

We regret very much that a large number of churches in Europe have lost in many ways their witnessing role, having been weakened and thus, they are not properly fulfilling their mission. We admire the passion, dynamics and ministry of various sister churches in so called Two/Thirds world. We pray that we in the Czech Republic and as citizens of Europe could experience spiritual renewal and new responsibility for the re-evangelization of Europe, the development of social work and responding to serious contemporary challenges in truth and charity.

Your visit and this meeting is for us a great encouragement. We wish you that your apostolic journey into the Czech Republic would fulfill its mission in Roman Catholic Church and would be also input for spiritual ecumenism and sharing of Christ’s love with all Christians. 
May the Lord bless your proclaiming, teaching and pastoral ministry!

Pavel Cerny
President of the Church of the Brethren and of the Ecumenical Council of Churches
in the Czech Republic
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